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BOARD OF 
GOVERNORS 

      DISCLAIMER: 

The Meadview Monitor is an 

official publication of the 

Meadview Civic 

Association (MCA, a 

membership 

association) P.O. Box 

217, Meadview, AZ 

86444. (928) 564-2313, 

Fax (928) 564-2520, or email: 

mca@citlink.net (please 

put “Meadview Monitor” 

in the subject line.) 

Notice in the 

Meadview Monitor is official 

notice of any and all 

proceedings of the MCA. 

Submissions become the 

property of The Meadview 

Monitor. We will not publish 

any letters or ads that are 

unsuitable for this newsletter 

or for which the MCA be held 

liable. The Board of Governors 

will make the final decisions 

on those letters, ads and/or 

articles that are printed. All 

articles must have a by-line. 

All letters must have a name 

and a traceable address. 

Payment Options:  
Bill Pay     

Credit Card Pmt.  

Check 

Money Order  

Cashier’s Check  

Cash  

PayPal 

Billing Options: 

E-Billing 

Snail Mail  

MCA  
Payment and 

Billing Options 

 

Facility Hours 

Open from 8 a.m.—10 p.m. 

7 days a week 

 Office Hours 

Tuesday—Saturday 

9 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 

Closed from 12 p.m.—12:30 p.m. 

for lunch 

 

 

 

Please make check payable to: 

Meadview Civic  Association or MCA 

P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

 

 

 

 

 NOTE:  

 All ads must be paid in advance. 

 Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

 The MCA  reserves the right to  edit or refuse submissions. 

ADVERTISEMENT RATES 

MCA EMPLOYEES 

Edie Needham….Member Services  
Supervisor & Contributing Editor 

 
Shannon Fry….Member Services  

Representative & Contributing Editor 
 

Darrell Young...Maintenance 

Larry Minard...Maintenance  
 

Bob Reynolds...Security 

Richard (Woody) Wood...Security 

Ray Stone…………………...President 

Dennis Kehoe……………...Treasurer 

Lynn Wright Murray…..Secretary 

Ron King……….........Vice President 

Grant Veile…….2nd Vice President 

Jack Newell………..ARC  Chairman 

Douglas Braaten....Asst. Treasurer 

                          ….  &  Asst. Secretary 

 

Our website at    

  mca-az.com                      

 is now mobile  

phone friendly! 

This is a Bi-Monthly Publication. 
Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 
Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 
Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 
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B las t f ro m  t he pas t                Fabulous Folks 
From Meadview Monitor  NOV/DEC 1976 

Some 40,000 years ago, a rather large 

animal (approximately the size of a pre-

sent day grizzly bear)  with coarse, quite 

long hair, red-brown in color, moved 

very slowly toward the cave entrance. 

He and others of his kind, along with 

packrats, bats, and other small animals, 

called this cave home. The area around 

the cave was covered with a woodland 

of juniper, single leaf ash, and a variety 

of other trees, plants, and shrubs which 

no longer grow in the vicinity. About 

8,500 years ago, this vegetation disap-

peared, and today is found much higher 

elevation further to the north and much 

further up stream to the east on the 

great river which still flows nearby. This 

big hairy animal and its descendants , 

known as Shasta Ground Sloth, occu-

pied this cave for the next 8,000 years, 

then for some unknown reason they 

appear to have abandoned it for a peri-

od of some 19,000 years, only to return 

again for another interlude of some 

2,000 years.  This cave, located a few 

short miles inside the western end of 

the Grand Canyon, is known today by 

two names: Rampart Cave and Sloth 

Cave. Presently the cave is about 750 ft 

above the level of the Colorado River. 

During the 19,000 year absence of the 

Ground Sloth at Rampart Cave, Wood 

Rats (Pack Rats), Tortoises, Chuck-

Walla and an extinct species of moun-

tain goat (Oreamnos Harringtoni) made 

their homes in cave, along with the bats 

and rodents. Marmots also lived here at 

one time, but in 1976 they are to be 

found in forest areas above 8,000 ft. 

The nearest Mar-

mot habitation 

today is in the 

Beaver Dam 

Mountains of 

Utah. They are no 

longer found in 

Arizona. The 

Ground Sloth 

probably left the 

region around the 

year 30,000BC 

due to the cold 

weather associat-

ed with the last glacial period in the 

northern hemisphere. Wood Rats and 

bats, however, continued to live in the 

cave, as they have the past 40,000 years 

or more. They are still living there to-

day, or we should say there were, up to 

the time our story starts. Around 

13,000 years ago, the Ground Sloth re-

turned to the cave for another 2,000 

years or so, then for some unknown rea-

son, became an extinct species. Proba-

bly due to the hunters of that period, 

around the 9,000 BC. During these 

thousands of years of occupation, the 

cave filled to a depth of many feet with 

animal droppings. Through the carbon 

dating techniques, various layers or de-

posits have established a time frame of 

animal occupancy. Analysis of the dung 

gives scientists some idea of the type of 

vegetation  growing in the area at vari-

ous stages of the time frame. Bits of 

vegetation hauled in by the Wood rats 

provided further information. The cave 

truly has been quite a resource, one of 

which may be destroyed shortly. Some 

years ago the National Park service built 

a steel gate at the entrance of the cave in 

an effort to keep out those who might 

damage or destroy the site. A sign was 

installed stating that entry was permit-

ted only by special authorization. On 

Wednesday, July 14th, fire was discov-

ered in the cave. Someone had pried the 

bars apart far enough to gain entry and 

either through accident or “pure cussed-

ness” had built a fire some 150ft or so 

back in the cave. The dung, caught fire, 

and so far as it is definitely known, may 

still be burning—how deep and how far 

it has spread under the top layer, no one 

knows at present. Doctors Austin Long 

& Tom Van Devender, of the university 

of Arizona, are among the crew of men 

and women fighting the fire. I asked 

them what the plan was for, hopefully, 

putting out the fire. In Dr Long’s words, 

“We’re not sure what they’re (Nation 

Park Service) going to do. What they’re 

doing now stirring it with shovels. At 

this point (July 23rd) they’re still trying 

to determine the extent of the fire—they 

have learned a lot about it in the last 

two days, but they’re not sure where the 

edges are. I think the first thing they are 

going to try is to determine that. There 

is a lot of intense heat and steam back 

in there right now.  They spray water on 

an area suspected of burning, and if 

they get steam coming up, they figure, 

of course, that “its burning.” Inside the 

cave, breathing is a problem. As Dr. 

Long states, “It’s rough from two points 

of view. They have to wear cumbersome 

breathing apparatus, and then it is so 

very hot. There are dangerous gases in 

there. You could not go in without appa-

ratus. Carbon monoxide is one of the 

gases. Steam is present. It is so hot it 

essentially boiling the men who are 

working in there right now.” Mr. Gary 

David, mining inspector for the U.S. 

Bureau of Mines, a mining specialist, 

ran tests which revealed the existence of 

dangerous gases just inside the cave 

entrance sufficient to render a man un-

conscious within 3 hours and        

RAMPART CAVE FIRE 
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which would cause death within 5 hours 

continuous exposure. Despite this, some 

of the firefighters  spent 8 hours per day 

in this area without special breathing 

apparatus. Fighting this fire has been 

like no other in the N.P.S. experience, 

according to N.P.S. Ranger, Ed Hedden. 

First off, the cave entrance is some 750ft 

above the Colorado River, as mentioned 

earlier. The extremely steep trail to the 

cave entrance is near 1500ft in length, so 

steep one must use both hands and feet 

to make progress over a portion of it. 

Supplies, equipment, and personnel had 

to be transported to the site by helicop-

ter, which sat down on a small leveled 

area prepared by the firefighters. Other 

than by air, there is really only one way 

to the site.—that’s on the river. Getting 

men and equipment to the cave in this 

manner would have been too time con-

suming. Water was pumped part way up 

the river. Large containers were filled at 

this point, then the helicopter would lift 

the load to the cleared area. From there 

it had to be carried on up to the cave by 

men. Before going into the cave, the men 

had to put on  self-supporting breathing 

apparatus. Then the water was carried 

into the fire zone, where it was sprayed 

on  the burning area. Special hoses were 

installed to exhaust smoke and gases 

from the cave, and  lights were set up 

inside. Generators down near 

the river’s edge provided 

power for the fans, lights, 

pumps, and other equip-

ment. The fight went on for 8 

days, until suddenly  on July 

22nd the roof of the cave 

started falling in, believed to 

be the result of heat and 

steam. Falling rocks cut one 

of the air hoses being used 

inside the cave, and several 

pieces of fire-fighting equip-

ment were lost in the cave-

ins. Mr. David, the mining 

inspector, checked the cave 

interior shortly after the ini-

tial rock fall and discovered 

numerous sections of the 

roof which were ready to fall 

at any time. So, on July 23rd, 

10 days after discovery of the 

fire, the cave was considered unsafe for 

the fire fighters to enter, and the fire 

fighting phase, as such came to an end. 

A couple more days  of work could possi-

bly have seen the end of the fire, but that 

was not to be. A decision was then made 

to construct an airtight bulkhead at the 

entrance to cut off the air to the interior. 

An airlock was installed to allow entry if 

needed, and gauges were mounted in the 

bulkhead for use in monitoring condi-

tions inside. Mr. Dave Steigelmeyer, of 

the Grand Canyon Fire dept., was in 

charge of the fire fighting effort. Mr. Ed 

Hedden, National Park Service Ranger 

stationed at Meadview assisted the fire 

crew. Other National service Park ser-

vice personnel involved were Mr. Rich-

ard Baars, James Stanley III, Alan Fos-

ter, Scott Thybony, David Mathiesen 

(helicopter pilot) , and N.C. Johns, MD. 

Mrs. Patti Hedden of Meadview also as-

sisted. Volunteers from the University of 

Arizona were Dr. Austin Long and his 

wife, Karen, Dr. Paul Martin, and Dr. 

Tom Van Devender. Five volunteer 

members from the Lake Mohave Fire 

Dept. in Bullhead City, AZ, drove the 

100 plus miles to Meadview to help the 

battle. Some of these men got off work at 

3am and were on there way by 4am to 

spend a grueling day at or in the cave. 

I’m sorry I don’t have the names of these 

meant to publish here. The Lake Mohave 

Fire dept. also furnished fans and other 

equipment for use on the fire.  All these 

people deserve a huge vote of thanks for 

their efforts. Scientists, including those 

from the University of Arizona, the Na-

tional Science Foundation, The Smith-

sonian Institute, and others, consider 

this cave to be an archeological treasure 

trove of the Pleistocene Geological peri-

od.  Our thanks to Doctors Austin Long, 

Paul Martin and Tom Van Devender , of 

the Dept. of Geosciences, University of 

Arizona, and to Karen Long, for the his-

torical data and for some of the pictures 

and the other information used in this 

article. Thanks also to N.P.S. Ranger Ed 

Hedden for information on the fire 

fighting details.  Now as of September 

25th, a check of the gauges at the bulk-

head seems to indicate that the fire is 

completely  out. To further assure that 

the fire is completely extinguished, the 

cave will be left sealed and undisturbed 

for the next 90 days. Hopefully by that 

time, all remnants of the fire will be ex-

tinguished, and the cave may once again 

be explored by those qualified and au-

thorized to do so. 

...CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 
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MEADVIEW 

COMMUNITY 

CHURCH 

“A light at the Canyon’s 

End” 

(928) 564-2411 

Service Schedule: 

Sunday 

9:30 AM  Adult Class 

10:45 AM Morning Praise and Worship 

Wednesday 

6:30 PM  Bible Study 

Friday 

6:00 PM  Cantata Practice 

7:00 PM  Choir practice 

 

• Communion is served the first Sunday of the month 

• Our Men’s Breakfast is the second Tuesday of  each month @ 
8AM 

• Women’s Bible Study is on the first and third Monday each 
month @  9:30AM 

• Red, White and Blue quilters meet @ 9AM the third and fourth 
Thursday of each month 

• Vacation Bible School -July 9th-13th  9am to Noon   

          Classes are ages 5 and up. Children under 5 must be 

         accompanied by parent or guardian. 

 

Tune in to radio station KVIP at 90.9 FM for inspirational music 
and messages 

 

Follow us on Facebook at  

Meadview Community Church 

Pastor John Mulvihill   (301) 730-0727 

Come and worship with us! 

N O W  A V A I L A B L E !  

 

 MEADVIEW MONITOR DELIVERED DIRECTLY TO YOUR EMAIL 

INBOX . 

IF YOU WANT THE MONITOR DELIVERED VIA EMAIL, PLEASE SEND 

YOUR REQUEST TO:     

                                             mca@citlink.net 

WE ‘LL BE HAPPY TO ADD YOUR NAME TO OUR  

MONITOR  E -MAILING LIST! 

IN MEMORY OF 

EARNEST JR. WILLIAMS 

(ERNIE, JR, BILL) 

Ernest Jr. Williams, (Ernie, Jr., Bill) of 

Meadview City Arizona was born July 16th, 

1933, on the family farm in Jake’s Prairie, 

Missouri (near Cuba), to Ernest E. Wil-

liams, and Ruth (Enloe) Williams. He 

passed away on May 8th, 2018 at Kingman 

Regional Hospital and Trauma Center. 

Ernest attended school and grew up in 

Jakes Prairie until the family sold the farm 

and moved into Cuba. There he attended 

High School graduating at age 17. He then joined the Navy, July 27th, 

1950 serving with Task Force 77 during the Korean conflict. 

Ernest was very proud of being a Korean War Veteran.  He 

did one cruise aboard the Cruiser, USS Helena (CA-75), and 3 cruis-

es on board the Destroyer USS Hubbard, (DD748).  While Serving as 

Damage Control on board the Hubbard off the Coast of Korea he was 

involved in the recovery and securing of the USS Walke (DD723) 

when it was damaged by either a mine or torpedo. In the 4 years of 

his enlistment he achieved the rank of Petty Officer Second Class. 

While serving in the Navy he met the love of his life Gracemarie   

Doerr, in Long Beach, California. After a whirlwind courtship, they 

were married in Yuma Az. on May 30, 1953.  

At the end of his enlistment Ernest left the Navy in 1954 and 

he and Gracemarie returned to Edgerton Wisconsin. In the next five 

years they were blessed with 4 sons. Here he became known as Bill. 

Ernest initially worked as an apprenticed type setter for the White-

water Daily and the Jefferson County Union. He then worked for 

Gullixson heating and cooling as a Sheetmetal worker for several 

years achieving his journeymen status, before being employed by 

General Motors (Fisher Body) as a Jig and Fixture Journeymen. He 

was a member of the Local 95 and the VFW post 2708 as well as 

Troop leader for Cub Scout Troop 418.  

In 1969 Ernest and family moved to Quartz Hill in Southern 

California where Ernest was employed by Lockheed Martin as Jig and 

Fixture Journeymen on the L1011 project at the Palmdale California 

Plant. From there Ernest went back to the Sheetmetal trade. The 

trade eventually moved the family to Phoenix Arizona. He worked on 

many projects throughout the western states including power plants 

at Page Az., the nuclear plants at San Clemente Ca. and Palo Verde 

in Az. among others. 

Ernest and Grace retired to Meadview City in Northern Ari-

zona in 1996 where they became involved in the local community, 

Ernest working as a volunteer with the local Fire Department 

(Grapevine Mesa). He was a member of the VFW 11014 post in 

Meadview were he held many positions including Post Commander. 

He later moved his membership to Dolan Springs Post 9833 and 

joined the American Legion post 88 also in Dolan Springs. 

He is survived by his sons John (Jennifer) of Janesville Wi., 

Stephen of Seligman, Az, Kenneth, Wade (Cherie) of Buckeye AZ, 

David, Scott (Donna) of Phoenix Az., Numerous Grand Children, 

Great Grand Children and Great, Great Grand Children.   

Ernest was preceded in death by his Parents, his wife 

Gracemarie (Doerr) Williams, his brother Floyd Williams, Sister in 

Law Ruby (Dickens) Williams, his Sister Grace (Williams) Spurgeon 

and Brother in Law Charles Spurgeon.  

 

A family gathering and Memorial service is planned with burial in the 

National Cemetery at Prescott Az. at a future date.  



 6 

 

       VFW 11014 Meadview News    
JULY/AUG 2018 

          

   Greetings from the VFW and the Auxiliary.  We 
have some great news from the Department of 
Arizona Convention that was held June 6-10 in 
Scottsdale, AZ. We received several awards 
including Outstanding Auxiliary, Membership, 
Scholarship and Youth Activities. We have a 
Member who is now the Department Conductress 
from our Auxiliary Rhonda Follett. We also had a 
young man here in Meadview receive our State of 
Arizona Scholarship. Congratulation to Jeffrey 
Hayden Fry, Jeff and Shannon you have 
outstanding young man there.     
 Our Post received recognition of our Commander 
Mike Craig and Quartermaster Bob Hampton as 
All-State Commander and Quartermaster.  Our 
Buddy Poppy Display which was created by Vicki 
Chapel and Paula Foster took 1st place in the 
State and it is now on to Kansas City where it will 
be judges for National honors.  
                           Wish us luck ! 
   VFW Post 11014 will be hosting our District 8 
Meeting on July 15th here in Meadview.  We 
would like to thank you in the Community who 
support us in all our events without the support of 
our member and the Community we would not be 
able to serve our Veterans and Families.   
 

Rhonda Follett 
Dept of AZ Conductress 

Dept of AZ Americanism Chairperson 
District 8 Trustee 

President of Auxiliary 11014 

VFW  

GOOD EATS!    

• SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH -SPAGHETTI  FEED 5-7 P.M. 

• TACO TUESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• HAMBURGER WEDNESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• FISH FRIDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

SERVED  TO  THE  PUBLIC  

FOR SALE BY OWNER 
1)  343-17-172, 29851 SURF SPRAY DR. 

 UNIT 8 
Water, Power, Phone at lot line, Corner lot on 

Surf Spray @Hamblin Dr.(.30acre)  $5500 Cash 

or Terms (See below)  

2)  343-17-365, 29610 N DRIFTWOOD     

 UNIT 8 
Water, Power, Phone at lot line, North of King-

Tut(1.01acre) $5500 Cash or Terms (See be-

low) 

3)  343-19-172, 28284 SANDVIEW DR. 

 UNIT 9 
Power, Water Haul, SEPTIC, North of Glen 

(1.02acre)$5500 Cash Terms (See below) 

TERMS: $2000 DOWN 

CARRY $3500 @ 5% FOR 3 YEARS 

PAYMENT $105 PER MONTH 

 NO PREPAYMENT PENALTY…… 

Possible trade for? Let’s Deal! 

RON BERNSTEIN, Owner/Broker 

(702)278-6300  

(pepparts11@aol.com) 
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Quail Club News  

LOT FOR SALE 
MCA OWNED 

All utilities available.  

Corner lot. 

1060 E Bradley Bay Drive 

Listed at $10,000  

 

Please direct all inquiries to 

Kingman Premier Properties of 

Meadview 

928-564-2222 

IMPORTANT NOTICE NEW RESIDENTS  
Please help our emergency responders identify your property by posting your address in clear view.  

 GPS is not always accurate in our area. Their quick response is for your own benefit. 

Tad’s Auto & Marine Service & Repair 
ASE Certified Mechanic 

A/C Tune ups 

Brakes 

Suspension Computer Diagnostics 

Tire Repair   
 

Tad’s Boat & RV Storage 
Covered & Uncovered 

24 ft. To 36 ft. Covered 

ANY SIZE Uncovered 

24-Hour Access 

Gate Code Entry 

27070 N Pierce Ferry Road 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

(928) 564-2855 

  

At our March 20th Quail Club meeting we held a 

Celebration of our Special Members.  Each Special 

Members received a memorable card of the 

occasion.  Olga Cortes sang a song for our Members 

and all enjoyed a delicious cake.  Many of our 

members wore spring colors and colorful hats.  A 

good time was had by all. 

  

The next Quail Club meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, May 8th at 10:00 am at the MCA.  The 

program will be the installation of Quail Officers and 

we will be having a potluck.  

  

The Quail Club will go dark the months of June, July 

and August.  Hope you join us back again on 

September 18th when we will have a get acquainted 

Social and Potluck. 

  

Carole Duran 

Club Reporter 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  FOR  2018     
 

 JULY 2ND  -  4TH OF JULY  WEEKEND BAND PARTY 

AUGUST 18TH  -  END OF SUMMER OUTDOOR LUAU DJ PARTY 

SEPTEMBER 2ND   - LABOR DAY WEEKEND BAND PARTY 

OCTOBER 27TH   - HALLOWEEN COSTUME BAND PARTY 

NOVEMBER  16TH  -THANKSGIVING POTLUCK DINNER 

DECEMBER 8TH  - UGLY SWEATER PARTY                               

DECEMBER 15TH  - CHRISTMAS COSTUME BAND PARTY         

DECEMBER 29TH & 30TH -  TWO NIGHTS-                                              

NEW YEAR’S  EVE /ANNIVERSARY PARTY 

 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444   
(928) 564-2100 

FOR SALE BY OWNER 

Two undeveloped lots located in Meadview, AZ 
These two lots together total .57 acres and can be sold together 

or separately. 
LOT # 16-0006 - 45 E. Hualapai  Creek Rd. 

Lot dimensions: 135’ L x 98’ W (13,230 sq. ft.) 
LOT # 16-0007 -  35 E. Hualapai Creek Rd. 

Lot dimensions:  120’ L x 100’ W (12,000 sq. ft.) 
  These lots have great views of Grand Wash Bluffs with utilities                             

available at the street. 
 Lot # 16-0006: $7,500, Lot # 16-0007:  $6,000             
   BOTH LOTS: $12,000 

If interested please call 928-776-8349 and leave a message. 

EXPLORERS AND OVER THE HILL HIKERS              By Suzann Newell 

         The trip to Windy Point was a wild and woolly ride. You take Big Wash Road, into the mountains behind Chloride and go up and 

around, the mountain, in fact maybe three or four mountains but it is a good dirt road a bit rocky but with fantastic scenery.  Yellow 

blooming prickly pear cactus, blooming manzanita, wild rosemary bushes, wild spirea bushes in bloom, etc., the view from some of the 

curves to the northeast is the Red Lake area.  The view to the right of the road is a beautiful canyon that drops down 600 foot.  The cliffs 

along the road to the left are rugged, layered shale, granite, some red, tan, or brown covered with a thick layer of bushes and cactus.  

The picnic and camping area has huge rocks that are piled upon each other, the pinyon pines are tall and heavy with cones, the camp 

spots are beautiful.   The elevation is 6,000 and the breeze is cool, perfect for summer picnics.  We decided to take the back road down 

to the Murals after two people recently told us the road had been graded and was in good shape.   They lied! 

It started out a bit rocky, and immediately we were forced to the outside of the curve by 8 or 10 huge boulders that had broken out of 
the cliff above to neatly block the road.  We forged ahead.  The road was too narrow to turn around on we went.   The road stayed 
narrow, the rocks were many, the view on the cliff side was steep, the road was gouged into drop-offs of 1 foot, and sometimes 2 foot 
deep, at one hairpin curve, the canyon was probably 500 feet straight down, but tire tracks showed others had gone down so we 
continued, hoping the road would improve.   Nope.   Eventually the road did level out a bit, and got wider and the rocks smaller and 
suddenly, there were the murals!  Civilization!  At least Chloride style.   Wow!  A fun trip and we all made it in one piece with no flats or 
hang ups on the rocks.   
 

MCA members are invited to attend our regular meetings and help us plan new adventures.  Our next meeting will be September 12, 

6:30 p.m. in the MCA auditorium.   

Hope to see you….. 
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                    BOARD OF GOVERNORS                       REG                          ABSENTEE                           TOTAL 

                  

                       DENNIS KEHOE                      54                      35                      89 

 

                      JACKE NEWELL                      55                                   55                     110 

 

                  DOUGLAS BRAATEN                        39                                 40                                    79 

  

                         RON KING                      48                                  13                                   61 

 

                     GRANT VEILE                                  40                                   2                          42 

 

                   ATANAS PETROV                      0                                   1                                    1 

                   2018                 
ELECTION  RESULTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

          2018 BOG MEMBERS           TERM                    POSITION 

                      RAYMOND STONE     2 YR                 PRESIDENT 

               LYNN WRIGHT MURRAY                                 1 YR                                             SECRETARY 

         DENNIS KEHOE                    3 YR                                            TREASURER 

             RON KING     2 YR            VICE PRESIDENT 

          GRANT VEILE                                 1 YR                                   2ND  VICE PRESIDENT 

          JACK NEWELL    3 YR                     3RD VICE PRESIDENT 

     DOUGLAS BRAATEN   3 YR                   ASSISTANT TREASURER/SECRETARY 

 

           

MCA  ANNOUNCEMENTS 

We recently received a grant for our new (AED) Defibrillator that is now onsite in our office. 

MCA staff has already received training and will continue this training in the    future months. 

The VFW’s AED is also available 24/7 for after hour emergencies. Also we are providing 

“Swimmers” leak-proof diapers for children using the pool and can be    located in our office 

during business hours. 
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MANNA FOOD DISTRIBUTION  IS ON THE 

FIRST THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 

BETWEEN 7-10 A.M.  AT 330 E. MEADVIEW 

BLVD. 

(Meadview Plaza next to View Video) 

CALL 928-218-1654 FOR INFORMATION 

 

 

Submit Your Photos! 

We would love to receive your photos of Meadview and the 

surrounding area. Those pics just might find a place in future 

Meadview Monitor publications and/or our website for other 

members to enjoy viewing. 

Please submit photographs to our  

e-mail address: mca@citlink.net. 

 
 

MEADVIEW BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

Please join us               
Everyone is Welcome! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sunday:     9:45 am - Sunday School        
               11:00 am - Worship Service  
 
  
Tuesday:   4:00 pm  - Praise Team 
               5:00 pm  - Celebrate Recovery 
 
 
Thursday: 3:00 pm -     Meal &  
                                       Bible Study/Prayer          
                           Meeting in the Worship Center. 
 
 
Saturday: 9:00 am - Men’s Breakfast  
          First Saturday of each month. (Aug only) 
 
                          11:00am—Ladies Tea/Lunch 
                                     Saturday, Sept 22nd 
                                       All ladies welcome! 
 
 

(Nursery is available during church services) 

 

 

Pastor Curtis O’Brien 

928-564-2341 

 

Www.meadviewbaptist.com  
1035 W MEADVIEW BLVD. 

MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 
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Come join us! Annual membership fees- Single/Couple $25, 

Family $45, Business $30.  For more information check out our 

website at:  www.joshuatreeforest.org 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that the 
northeastern border of the 
Grapevine Mesa Joshua Trees 
Forest borders the West Wall of 
Grand Canyon National Park?  
 
   
 
 
 
The Grand Canyon National Monument was established in 1908 by President Theodore 
Roosevelt using the Antiquities Act.   The Grand Canyon fills me with awe," Roosevelt 
stated. "It is beyond comparison! beyond description; absolutely unparalleled throughout 
the wide world? Let this great wonder of nature remain as it now is. Do nothing to mar 
its grandeur, sublimity and loveliness. You cannot improve on it. But what you can do is 
to keep it for your children, your children's children, and all who come after you, as the 
one great sight which every American should see. 
  
After a generation-long effort, on June 8, 1906, President Theodore Roosevelt signed 
the Antiquities Act into law, thus establishing the first general legal protection of cultural 
and natural resources in the United States.  The Antiquities Act stands as an important 
achievement in the progress of conservation and preservation efforts in the United States. 
Its effects are still felt. Today, many different organizations cooperate in diverse 
partnerships including governments at the Federal, state, tribal and local levels; 
professional and scholarly groups; and communities. In shaping public policy to protect a 
broad array of cultural and natural resources, the impact of the Antiquities Act is 
unmatched.    
  
16 Presidents of both parties have since utilized this act to designate national monuments 
and share the stories of America with future generations. Without the Antiquities Act these 
national treasures would not be protected today.   June 8th, marked the 112th anniversary 
of this important law.  Please help us in celebrating the importance of the Antiquities Act 
for all Americans.   Help us preserve our national treasures.  
                                                                                                  monumentsforall.org/action  
#MonumentsForAll 

FRIENDS OF THE ARIZONA JOSHUA TREE FOREST 
    By Pam Steffen 

http://www.joshuatreeforest.org
http://monumentsforall.org/action
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

3 
 

Annual Ice cream 
Social 10AM—2PM 

      Fit  
8:30—9am 

Aqua Fit 9-10:00 
Busy Hands  
10:30-6pm 

5 
 

6  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

7 
Ridgeriders  
9-10:30 am 

8 9  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

10 
 

11  
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

Busy Hands      

10:30-6pm         

12 
 

13   
   Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

14 
MCA 

MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING 9:00 

15 
 

16 
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

17 

 

18  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

19 20  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

21 
 

22 23  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

24 
 

25  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

26 27  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

28 
     

29 30    
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

31 
 

    

JULY 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

          

 

1  
  Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

Busy Hands 

10:30-6pm 

2 
 

3 
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

4 

Ridgeriders  
9-10:30 am 

5 6  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

7 

 

8  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

Busy Hands   
10:30-6pm 

9 

 

10 
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

11 
MCA 

MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING 9:00 

12 13  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

14 

 

15  
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

16  
 

17 
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

18 

19 

 

20  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

21 

 

22  
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

23 24 
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

Bingo 1-4:30 pm 

25 

26 27  
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

28 

 

29  
 Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

30 31  
Fit  

8:30—9am 
Aqua Fit 9-10:00 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST 2018 
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Meadview Monitor 
Meadview Civic Association, Inc. 

247 E. Meadview Blvd. 
P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

Phone: 928-564-2313 
Fax: 928-564-2520 

E-mail: mca@citlink.net 
Website: mca-az.com 


